

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES October 26, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson. Those in attendance were, Gayle DeMary, Kevin Brooks, Bob LeMaitre, Michelle Tabb, Stephanie Gibson, Keith Terry, Tara Davis and Marion Mason.

1. Board signed the following:

Timesheets for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Purchase Request for hanging file frames for file cabinet

Bills, Invoice for office supplies, MAHB membership, and Fred Marion plumbing inspections & mileage

Well Permit, lot 2 Amherst Street

Well Permit, and Building Dept. septic system sign off on lot 3 Morgan Street

Well Permit, 75 Carver Street lot 2

Well Permit, 220 West State St

Well Permit, lot 1 Morgan St (16 East St)

Temp Food Permit, Granby Music Parents Association, Grab N' Go

Temp Food Permit, IHM Veteran's Pork Dinner

Tobacco Violation letters, Granby Liquors, Union Mart, authorized Colleen to sign for Board

Records Retention-application for destruction

225 Chicopee St, DSCP for tank & dbox replacement

77 South St, DSCP for septic tank replacement

- 2. A motion was made, seconded, and Lee and Dick voted in favor to accept the meeting minutes for September 28, 2021. Herb abstained, noting that he did not attend that meeting.
- 3. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board:

144 Batchelor Street, Greg Everson, Passes

77 South Street, Greg Everson, Passes

21 Taylor Street, Greg Everson, Fails

7 Acrebrook Dr, Nick Torretti, Conditionally Passes

4. Bob Sheehan submitted a new complete system septic design for a 3-bedroom house between 378 & 384 East State Street. The review was completed. The Board approved the design subject to fill requirements, a trench permit and submission of the drawing with five-foot water table separation.

- 5. Neil Jackson submitted septic designs for 151 Taylor Street for a complete system replacement and 27 New Ludlow Road for a complete system replacement. The reviews were not completed. These will be moved to the next meeting, November 9.
- 6. Sherman & Frydryk submitted a new complete septic system design for a 4-bedroom house at Carver Street, lot A. The review was completed. The Board approved subject to fill requirements and a trench permit.
- 7. Bob Lemaitre submitted a complete system replacement septic design at 220 West State Street. The review was completed. The Board approved the design subject to well installation prior to septic system certificate of compliance is issued, fill requirements, plumbing permit and trench permit.
- 8. Marion Mason was present to speak to the Board regarding temporary food permit applications. The Board reminded Mrs. Mason that in order to have enough time to review the applications that they must be submitted four weeks in advance of the event date.
- 9. 21 Taylor Street was discussed. The property is up for sale. Lee Lalonde, Board of Health member was on-site during a title 5 inspection and observed debris, and several old vehicles. Lee abstained from any discussion or decisions, noting that he might be in conflict due to the proximity of his house. Gayle DeMary was present and informed the Board that the owner is in the process of removing the old vehicles and cleaning up the property for sale. The Board took no action on the issue.
- 10. The Mass DEP grant for air sensors was discussed. Dick instructed Colleen to find out if the grants had been awarded.
- 11. The Board discussed the Dollar General forebay. The forebay was being worked on recently but the problem of standing water likely would come back since the contractor did not address elevations or the four inch subsurface land drain. Dick took the task of contacting town counsel to discuss.
- 12. The Board discussed having a Vice-Chair of the Board so that meetings and business could still take place if the Chair was unavailable. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to vote Lee Lalonde as Vice-Chair, to act as Chair when the Chair is unavailable.
- 13. The Board discussed school vaccine mandates. The Board would like to work with the school and the Town to come up with a plan. Dick will contact Chris Martin and Stephen Sullivan to discuss.
- 14. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on November 9, 2021, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 15. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Rechard S. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

Herbert T. Abelson